
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 158 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of 
Biennial Determination of Avoided Cost 
Rates for Electric Utility Purchases from 
Qualifying Facilities – 2018 

) 
) 
) 

ORDER ALLOWING COMMENTS ON 
STORAGE RETROFIT STAKEHOLDER 
MEETINGS REPORT 

BY THE CHAIR: On September 16, 2020, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, Duke 
Energy Progress, LLC, and Dominion Energy North Carolina (jointly, Utilities) filed a 
Storage Retrofit Stakeholder Meetings Report (Report) in compliance with Ordering 
Paragraph No. 31 of the Commission’s April 15, 2020 Order Establishing Standard Rates 
and Contract Terms for Qualifying Facilities and the Commission’s August 31, 2020 Order 
Granting Extension of Time in the above-captioned docket.  

In the April 15, 2020 Order, the Commission outlined the categories that the report 
should address and stated that the report shall identify the areas of consensus reached 
on these categories by the stakeholders and, in the areas where the stakeholders fail to 
reach consensus, the Utilities shall recommend a resolution. In their Report, the Utilities 
present a summary of the four stakeholder meetings that were held and the issues and 
proposed solutions for each of the categories outlined in the Commission’s order.  

While it appears that consensus was reached on a number of issues, there was 
not complete agreement on all issues. The Chair, therefore, finds good cause to allow 
parties to file initial and reply comments in response to the Utilities’ Report. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That on or before November 20, 2020, any party may file initial comments in 
response to the Utilities’ September 16, 2020 Storage Retrofit Stakeholder Meetings 
Report, and may file reply comments on or before December 11, 2020, responding to the 
initial comments filed by other parties; and  

2. That the Commission will proceed as appropriate upon receipt of the parties’ 
comments. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 5th day of November, 2020. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

       
A. Shonta Dunston, Deputy Clerk 


